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SHINING A LIGHT ON OUR AMAZING SCHOOL 

EMAIL CLAIRE.MINCHER@WBS .318EDUCATION.CO.UK WITH CONTENT IDEAS.  
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Dear WBS families 

This week at school has been notably different. Home Learning through live lessons 
has progressed smoothly as students become more adept with Microsoft Teams. 
Mrs. Shaw will update parents in due course regarding the return date for our 
students. We are eager to welcome our students back into the classroom. 

We have been diligently organizing the career event scheduled for next Wednesday. 
I would like to take this opportunity to extend my gratitude to Mr. Boak and Mrs. 
Jones, in particular, for their exceptional efforts in this regard. 

The History Department has produced an outstanding assembly for Black History 
Month. For those students engaged in Home Learning, please ensure they have 
viewed it. Additionally, there have been a series of Year 11 masterclasses on 
English. The parent seminar on revision and exam preparations was also 
successful. The strategies shared should assist Year 11 students in making the 
necessary preparations for the upcoming exams in November. 

I urge parents to read the reminder of next week’s arrangements.  

Mrs Mincher, Acting Deputy Headteacher 
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Dear WBS families 

It’s been another challenging week for those in school, and also for those students studying from 
home and the family members supporting them. I appreciate entirely how difficult this set up has 
been for families and children and I hope never to find ourselves in a situation such as this again. 

Last week, I asked you to keep everything crossed for a return to school for all students on Tuesday 
5th November. We are still working towards having a full school reopening on this date, 
immediately after the October half term. I hope to be able to email and text you in the half term 
holiday to confirm the school reopening, as soon as the necessary approvals are in place that 
ensure everybody’s safety. 

We have decided to proceed with the interim measure of having scaffolding fitted to reinforce the 
current balcony walls. The scaffolding will result in the walls being stronger and therefore safe. 
There will of course be inconvenience to the school community caused by the scaffolding, but this 
temporary measure will mean that we can reopen our doors and allow the permanent building 
work to be completed during school holidays, or at such a time that it will not interrupt the running 
of the school. 

The scaffolding will be panelled with sheets of steel and there will be additional corridors created 
by the scaffolding and cladding. The areas significantly affected by the scaffolding will be the two 
London breakout spaces. The larger break out space is currently used at break and lunch for those 
students who overflow from the dining hall. This lack of capacity, will be addressed and we will 
share any changes to the way in which the day to day school will be run, with you and your children 
as soon as plans are in place. 

Due to the building work, Tokyo and Rio Hubs will be running from the Wellbeing Hub area. This will 
mean that the children that normally access Tokyo Hub for line up, lessons and at social times will 
need to access the Wellbeing Hub via the stairs or lift. Following the half term holiday, the children 
will return to the normal Hub provision. 
 
I want to personally thank every member of the school community for their patience and resilience 
during this time. Whether you are a student, a parent, a grandparent or a member of staff, you will 
have made compromises and sacrifices to make the best of this situation. 

Thank you for your support and loyalty. 
 
Mrs Shaw, Acting Headteacher 
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For those students who are not learning in school at the moment but who would like 

to attend after school clubs, we will be running a mini bus which will do a pick up 

from the petrol garage in Broseley, village hall at Cressage, bus stop at Cross 

Houses, The Mill at Leighton and Buildwas Village Hall.  

We will also run a separate mini bus, picking up at Lightmoor Village Primary 

School, Horsehay Fish and Chip shop and Coalbrookdale Primary School. If you 

would like to book your child onto one of these buses, please complete Microsoft 

Forms for Performance and this one for PE Clubs. Please complete these at the 

latest by 9.00am on the morning of the day you need transport. Many thanks. 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/QktinZgSii
https://forms.office.com/e/dnuYqUBEdr
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Next Weeks Arrangement 

  

Can year 7 parents ensure 

students are sent dressed in 

PE kit and bring a waterproof 

coat with them please.  

Year 10/11/13 Face to face teaching in 

school  

Year 7 will be doing a 

‘Stand Together Event’ 

working on the 

Christmas market  

Year 11/13 Face to Face teaching.  

Year 11 will also be visiting the 

careers event during the course of 

the day.  

Year 9 back in school for 

the big careers event.  
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We kindly request that parents and guardians carefully review the plans for next 

week. The schedule is as follows: 

• Monday: Years 7, 10, 11, and 13 are in attendance. 

• Tuesday: Years 7, 10, 11, and 13 are in attendance. 

• Wednesday: Years 9, 11, and 13 are in attendance. 

The Careers Event on Wednesday is a significant occasion, with numerous 

businesses and organizations visiting the school to engage with Year 9 students. 

Year 10 students and their parents have the option to attend the Careers Event 

between 1:45 PM and 2:30 PM. 

For those requiring transportation, there will be two minibuses available from 

Broseley and Cross Houses. Please use the Microsoft Forms link provided in the 

Head Teacher’s letter sent out last week to book your seat. 

 

I look forward to sharing 

with you the results of our 

inaugural Stand Together 

event with Year 7. The 

Christmas Market promises 

to be a brilliant occasion. 

We kindly ask for your 

support and encourage you 

to bring your families and 

friends along to enjoy the 

festivities 
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Year 11 Academic Learning  

After school revision lessons are up and running for 

Year 11.  

DAY After-school session 

Monday  
STAFF MEETING 
 

Tuesday • Maths: Higher GCSE in 007/8 

• Further Maths: 004 

• English: (Literature) in 109 
 

Wednesday 
 

• Art: 112 

• History: 110 

• Business: business room 

• Food: food room 
 

Thursday • Maths: Foundation/higher GCSE crossover - invite only 007 

• Psychology: 203 

• Product Design: Mr Colborn’s room  

• Computer Science: Code Club (Mr Jeffries room) 
 

Friday  • Maths: Foundation GCSE - 009/breakout) 

• Sports Science: room tbc (Mrs Jardine) 

• Product Design: Mr Colborn’s room 

• Business: business room 

• Computer Science: Mr Jeffries room 
 

 

ILM begins on Tuesday 22nd October. Location CLT at 4.15pm – 

4.50pm 
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GCSE Master class seminar:  

 

 

 

 

 

We are pleased to report another successful 

evening focused on GCSE success. The 

resources distributed to Year 11 students this 

evening should be utilized to support the 

creation of a comprehensive revision plan. 

This preparation is in anticipation of the 

upcoming practice exam papers, which will 

commence the week of 18th November. 

Please remember that the revision strategies, 

such as flashcards and blurting, covered 

during DEAR time are essential for effective preparation. We extend our gratitude 

to all who attended. 
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Much Wenlock Primary School opening mornings 14th and 

28th November 2024 

 Looking for Reception places for 2025 or a school place for your child in other year 

groups? 

 

At Much Wenlock Primary School and 

Nursery, we believe in unlocking potential 

and empowering every child to thrive. Is 

this what you’re looking for in a school for 

your child? 

Come and visit us during our Open 

Mornings to see our nurturing environment 

in action! We are a school that values 

wonder, resilience, equity, nurture, and 

sustainability, where children develop 

impeccable manners and a love of learning. 

 

Join a school that cares deeply about our community, where our carefully designed 

teaching processes ensure your child knows more and remembers more each day. 

 Book your visit now on our website or via the link below. We can’t wait to meet you! 

https://muchwenlock.shropshire.sch.uk/home/joining/new-parent-tours/ 

Unlocking potential | Empowering every child | Heart of the community 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://muchwenlock.shropshire.sch.uk/home/joining/new-parent-tours/
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Congratulations to the U14 girls’ netball 

team who qualified for the regional 

tournament.  They were second in the 

tournament, drawing to the eventual 

winners and will therefore go on to 

represent Shropshire next February.  This is 

the first time that an U14 netball team 

from William Brookes have ever made it to 

the regionals and we wish them lots of 

luck! 

 

 

U13 State school County Champions 

Well done to our U15 & U 13 hockey teams. Both teams competed in the first hockey tournament 

of the year at Telford and Wrekin Hockey Club in the State Schools County Competition. Our U15's 

battled hard and worked their socks off to defend against strong opposition. Coming away with a 

win and 2 losses.  

Our U 13's, won all their games and can officially be call U13 State School County Champions!! Well 

done to all who played, Mr Wilson and Mrs Hennessy are proud of you all! 
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Mrs Crowther received some lovely 

photos from Charlotte, year 9. Its 

great when we receive these such 

things – it showcases excellence! 

Keep up the photography Charlotte.  

 

 

 

 

Tutor of the 

Week  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Excellence is the name of the game with year 11.  

Some outstanding ATL scores from these students!  
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We are pleased to announce 
that our school has achieved 
the prestigious GOLD Smart 
Water Certification. This 
accomplishment reflects our 
commitment to sustainability 
and excellence in water 
safety! 
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We extend our sincere gratitude to Mr. Rocke from the History Department for 

designing this assembly, which has provided all students with the opportunity to 

learn more about Black History Month. It was extremely informative.  
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Careers and Destinations 
 
 
The Principal from Shrewsbury College came into school on Monday to talk to Year 
11 students about, Where Next? James Staniforth spoke about the various courses 
and opportunities on offer for September 2025. He shared information about the 
College. 
 
 
Post 16 Open Events next week 
Herefordshire, Ludlow and North Shropshire College - WALFORD COLLEGE 

 
 
info@nsc.ac.uk 
0800 032 1986 
Student Services Manager - Faye Bonner  
01939 262164 
Walford Agricultural College Saturday 19th October 10.00am – 12.30pm 
 
 
IN-COMM – Engineering Apprenticeships 

 
 
For those thinking of Engineering then a note for your diary is 31st October in half 
term at Incomm Training 
Jayne Guest | Recruitment Manager 
M: +44(0)7391015415 
E: jayneg@in-comm.co.uk  
Or keiras@in-comm.co.uk  
W: https://in-comm.co.uk/facility/telford/ 
 
Current apprenticeship vacancies; 
https://in-comm.co.uk/vacancies/ 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:info@nsc.ac.uk
mailto:jayneg@in-comm.co.uk
mailto:keiras@in-comm.co.uk
https://in-comm.co.uk/facility/telford/
https://in-comm.co.uk/vacancies/
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WBS - IMPORTANT INFORMATION Regarding Arriva Bus Route 894 
  
For the attention of Parent/Carers of students who travel on the Arriva 894 bus 
  
We have been advised by Arriva that due to the flood barriers being deployed there 
is a road closure in place in Ironbridge. This has an impact on the Arriva route 894. 
  
Arriva have provided a shuttle bus this morning but from this afternoon, all students 
who normally embark/disembark at Dale End Carpark should use the Waterloo 
Street stop whilst the closure is in place. 
  
Many thanks 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


